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The Village Office and 

Community Centre will be 

CLOSED from Dec. 19 - 27th. 

The transfer station will be 

Closed Dec. 25th & 26th. 

Happy Holidays and stay 

safe from Council and Staff. 
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Village Council  

Meetings 
 

Council Meetings are held the 2nd & 4th 

Wednesday of the month in the Village 

Council Chambers at 7:00 pm.   

If there is an issue or concern that you wish 

to address Council about, you may request 

delegate status by  

submitting a signed letter of  request by 5:00 

pm on the Thursday prior to the next 

meeting. 

Village Council 
Mayor: 

Kevin Cameron……………...284-6278 

Councilors: 

Holly Aldis……………………..209-0209 
Bruce Lloyd…………………...284-3365 
Sean Watson…………………284-6266 
Angela Yunker……………….284-6116 

 

Municipal Office  
1061 Marine Drive 

PO Box 130, Port Alice, BC V0N 2N0 

250-284-3391 

After hours emergency contact: 

250-209-7883 

Local Phone Numbers 
  

ANY EMERGENCY  - 911                          
 

RCMP Non-emergency....……...284-3353            

Health Centre ……………...284-3555             

School…………………………. 284-3315                               

Municipal Office…………...284-3391                              

Community Centre  ………….284-3912 

Arena…………………………….284-3943               

Public Works………………...284-6612                     

BC Road Conditions :                                           

1-877-215-7122  

Wildlife  ............... 877-952-7277 

Sidewalk & Footbridge  
Winter Maintenance Policy 
2020 - 2021 Winter Season 

  

During the 2020 - 2021 winter season, please be aware that the Village 

of Port Alice does not remove snow and/or ice from the public sidewalks in  

the village. 

When the sidewalks and/or footbridges are covered with snow and/or ice they are 

very  slippery. Please use extreme caution when walking on them. Under the policy 

the Public Works Crew is directed to clear the footbridges only , and only after the 

major roads and streets have been cleared. 

We regret this inconvenience brought on by forces of nature, and remind you to 

use extreme caution when using the sidewalks and footbridges during the winter, 

and that you are doing so at your own risk. 

This notice is published in accordance with Village of Port Alice  

Sidewalk & Footbridge Maintenance Policy Code No. 4.3.b. 

MAYOR'S CORNER 
DECEMBER 2020 

 
We made it!! Our recent storm was a bad one. One of the worst I 
remember and I have lived here a long time. This serves as a 
reminder of how important it is to have a home emergency kit 
which will last for 72 hours - worst case scenario. Port Alice 
performed like a champ. I would like to thank our emergency 
responders and our Village staff for all their hard work. Our 
Community Center was open for those requiring warmth and food 
as well as power to charge our devices. The temperature remained 
above freezing. We were fortunate. Good job everyone. It is also 
important here to recognize the hardships on our local businesses 
and value the importance of supporting them. Shop local. We are 
stronger together. The Village would like to take the time to 
welcome Bruce Moores as our new Emergency Coordinator. Bruce 
has a large degree of understanding in this field. We look forward 
to working with him. 
 
Another interesting note. The Village of Port Alice just received a 
Covid Restructuring Grant of $385,000.00. This will help us 
moving forward.   
 
As I always said, our Port Alice people are extremely resilient. This 
recent storm surge really brought this to the forefront.   
 
Have a safe and healthy Christmas! 
 

Mayor Cameron 
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Municipal Office News 

TRANSFER STATION NOTICE 

The Transfer Station will remain open for recycling and garbage disposal during regular      

operating hours. We will only be able to keep the facility open if residents respect the social 

distancing guidelines while using the service. One person in the indoor recycling facility at a 

time and no scavenging or visiting while     on-site.  We ask that the public stay out of the 

Public Works yard and shop area.  

————————————————————————————————————————————— 

Please refrain from flushing any type of disinfecting wipes, flushable wipes, 

or paper towel  down your toilets. The will cause expensive damage to the 

Sewer System and can create issues for home owners as well.  

These wipes DO NOT break down like toilet paper does.  
 

 

Municipal Transfer Station (Outside) 

721 Marine Drive 
Open to Port Alice Residents 

Monday - Friday    8:15 a.m. - 3:45 p.m. 

                           (EXTENDED TO 6:00 PM TUESDAYS)  

Saturdays         10 a.m. -  4 p.m. 

Recycling Inside Depot 

(Packaging and printed material) 

 

Please drop off your recycling at the inside depot during operating hours. 

                                        Saturday             10 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

                                        Tuesday         10 a.m. - 6 p.m.    
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Rumble Sheet                                                                            7                                                                       December 2020 

Municipal Office News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would just like to send out a big THANK YOU to everyone in Port Alice who stepped 

up and helped out during our Communities time of need. Every little gesture counted. 

Love living in this small Community with a big heart. 

So….now with the power back on, it’s time to ask yourself that question. “How 

prepared was I?” 

Those of you that have lived here for a while are familiar with outages. We are entering 

that season where power outages are very common as the weather gets worse. If you 

haven’t already, now is the time to restock or get prepared. 

Think about what you were scrambling for, what you needed the most or even ran out 

of. 

A few examples: Flashlights, pop-up lanterns, candles and matches, small propane 

canisters for cooking or heating sources. Dry or can goods. 

Or bigger ticket items like a generator. 

Every household should have a 72 hour preparedness kit handy. This was our test. 

Here are a few items I found that are safe to use, see attached photos. The plug in 

flashlight lasts up to 8 hours. Plenty of time to locate the 72 hour kit or even more the 

flashlights. They are plugged in at various locations (bathroom, bedroom and hallway). 

I keep pop-up lanterns out and ready to be used (main entrance, bedroom and kitchen). 

You never know when you will need it. 

Here are a few safety reminders: 

Please use caution when using candles, make sure they are kept away from an ignition 

source, used in the proper container and not left unattended. 

Gas fired devices, like generators should not be used inside the home. They must 

exhaust and need to be kept outside and a distance away from any window or door 

where the exhaust can enter. Also away from any ignition sourse. 

Smoke detectors  and CO detectors will only work if battery powered. Check the 

batteries. 

 

Thank you and stay safe 

Maria Fraser 

PAVFD 

Safety Captain 
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Community Centre 

Thank You Port Alice 
First of all, Denise and I would like to thank everyone for 

their kindness, patience and appreciation shown to us at 

the Community Centre during the power outage. You all 

made the experience fun and memorable. Sincerely 

appreciated. 

Also a huge thank you to those who stepped up by helping 

their fellow neighbor by checking up on them, providing a 

generator or power source, food and shelter. This is why 

Port Alice is a great community to live in. 

There are so many people to thank for stepping up and 

helping us out with supplies. Many thanks to: 

Bill Feader Jr, Misty & Colette 

Maria Fraser  

Dr. Nicole and the nursing staff 

All our First Responders 

Public Works: Jay, Shane & Dan 

Tanya & the Village Office 

Sorry if I forgot anyone. 

No matter what the situation, this community always 

pulls together. May the spirit of Port Alice never fade 

away. 

Louisa Moore 
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The Port Alice Health Centre is arranging phone  

appointments for patients that do not need to be seen 

in person by the doctor for issues such as prescription  

refills. Please call 250-284-3555 ex 3 to set up  

your appointments .  

If you do need to go to the Health Clinic and are  

experiencing flu like symptoms please remember to 

wear a mask and sanitize your hands when you enter.  

Thank you for keeping our local medical  

centre staff as safe as possible! 

 

Community Messages 

Port Alice Lions 

Online Bingo 
December card sales start now. 

Play is to black out. 

Day 1 calls 30 numbers, 4 numbers a day for the first week. 

Following Monday calls 3 numbers a day until won. 

Post a clear picture of your card on the online page to claim 

your win. 

To purchase cards: 

Text only 250-487-9536 

Facebook Tammy Lee or 

Email steampunktammy@yahoo.com 
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Royal Canadian Legion Branch 180 

Phone:  250-284-3256 

LEGION BAR – Thursday, Friday, Saturday, Sunday and Monday 
from 4:00 PM to 9:00 PM.    
COVID – 19 
COVID 19 Guidelines and Rules are still being followed in the Legion.  
If they are not followed, we are in jeopardy of a large fine and closure.  
Please read the signage and requests of the staff for your health and 
the health of our staff. 
We welcome everyone in the Legion.  Enjoy safe distance socializing 
with friends and visitors. 
MEMBERSHIP – Membership gives you discounts at many 
businesses, helps veterans and contributes to the community.  You 
must be 19 years of age. 
Contact Audrey at 250-284-3261. E transfer or pay at the Legion.  
Dues due by January 31, 2021. 
ATM:  Branch 180 has an ATM.  Now that the bank is no longer in 
town.  You don’t have to be a member of the Legion to withdraw cash 
from our ATM during open hours.  
Dinner: Dec 18th, 5 - 7 PM. Ham, Scalloped Potatoes, Vegetables 
and Apple Crisp. $15 per plate. Pre-pay at the bar by Dec. 14th and 
reserve your dinner..  
NEXT MEETING:  TBA.   We are waiting for direction from BC/Yukon 
to allow general meetings.  In the meantime, if you have ideas or 
questions, please bring them forward.  We are also waiting direction 
regarding Legion Executive Elections, normally held in November.   
Safety measures have been implemented in the Legion following 
guidelines from Work Safe BC. 
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The Port Alice Health Forum Society 

“Medical Wish Cupboard” 

Vision/Purpose 

The cupboard will store and distribute donated medical supplies and equipment.  These items will be 
distributed free of charge for individuals in need of short term assistance with obtaining medical 
supplies and equipment.  Assistance/advocacy will also be given to individuals whom need long term 
solutions for their medical needs. 

If you have items which you can donate, or need some assistance – 

Please call: 

Sandra Morgan 250-284-3301     

Edith Chemago   250-284-0106     

Catherine Beatty   250-284-6160 



 

Rumble Sheet                                                                            14                                                                       December 

Community Messages 

Marine Drive, Port Alice, B.C.   250-284-3213 

2020 ANNUAL DUES 

 Adult ........................... $400.00 

 Student ....................... $200.00 

 Junior ............................. Free! 

 Family ........................ $800.00 

 

2020 ANNUAL GREEN FEES 

 9 Holes ....................... $  15.00 

 All Day ........................ $  25.00 

 

ANNUAL LOCKER RENTAL 

 Member ...................... $  15.00 

 Non - Member ...... $  30.00 

FREE Junior Golf Mondays at 6 pm 

Including use of junior clubs 
 

Any questions concerning Dues, Green Fees  

or Locker Rentals should be directed to: 

Tom McCarthy 250-284-3483  

or portalicegolf@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Wednesdays 7 - 8pm 

At the Port Alice Community Centre. 

Parking and entrance by the fence 

area. Covid measures in place. 

Call Jim at 284-0045 for enquiries 

 

 

 

Mondays 6 - 7pm 

At the Port Alice Community Centre. 

Parking and entrance by the fence 

area. Covid measures in place. 

Call Gloria at 284-0045 or Renae at 

284-6677 for enquiries 

Road Maintenance for the North Island 

is now under the care of Mainroad 

Group. The 24hr hotline number for the 

North Island is: 

1-877-215-7122 

For more information, visit: 

www.mainroad.ca 

To report a wildfire or irresponsible 
behaviour that could start a wildfire in British 

Columbia, please call    1 800 663-5555 or 
(*5555 from a cell phone) as soon as 

possible. Information from the public is 
crucial to the effectiveness of our response.  

tel:18006635555
tel:*5555
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Community Messages 

          Port  Alice       

            Lions Club      
 

Our mission statement is to serve our  

community by volunteering our time and 

providing financial assistance, to help our 

community with projects which benefit the 

town of Port Alice and its residents.   

We support the visions of   

Lions International which empowers            

volunteers to serve their  communities and 

meet  humanitarian needs. 

If you are interested in joining or would 

like some more information please  

contact our Membership Chairman              

Natalie Stewart @ 209-2454. 
 

 

 

 

Volunteers Needed! 

Rumble Sheet Advertising 
Prices 

 Commercial Classified Ads $2/line ($6 minimum) 

   Business Card     $6/month 

     1/4 page Ad     $8/month 

       1/2 page Ad     $16/month 

       1 Full Page     $32/month 

Notice to Advertisers 
The Village of Port Alice Rumble Sheet  newsletter is 

produced at the Community Centre.  

Please email your information to:  

rumblesheet@portalice.ca or  

contact the Community Centre to place and pay for ads: 

951 Marine Drive or call  250-284-3912  Deadline for 

January’s is December 14th 
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Port Alice  

Petroleum Products 
 

For all your fuel and fishing tackle needs.  
 

We deliver marine fuel by appointment.  
 

Please call 250-284-3530 
 

Mon - Fri  8 am - 6 pm 

Sat 9 am - 6 pm 

Closed Sun & Holidays 
 

• Gas 

• Diesel 

• Marked Mid-grade 

• Propane 

• Fishing Tackle & Bait 

• Confectionary 

• Local Artisans 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5 x 10 x 10 Cubicle $55/month 
 

10 x 10 x 10 Cubicle $85/month 

(Self-contained, locked storage) 

Boat/Trailer Covered Stalls 

$90/month 

 

284-3201 

Community Services & Businesses 

The Port Alice Wood Stove Exchange Program is  designed 

to encourage residents to exchange their old,  inefficient, non-

EPA certified wood burning appliances for new EPA-certified 

wood burning stoves and inserts, and other qualifying appli-

ances   including gas, pellet and electric. (Some exceptions apply).   

Port Alice residents who exchange their old wood-burning     

appliance for one qualified under the Program, are  eligible to 

receive a $250 rebate, providing that the old stove will be 

decommissioned and recycled. 

Ask for details at the Village Office or look online at 

www.portalice.ca 

Are you planning to replace a Wood or Pellet Stove? 

There’s a $250 rebate that can  

help reduce your costs! 

 Port Alice Thrift Shop 
Tues, Thurs & Sat 

10:00 am – 2:00 pm 
 

Located at Sea View Activity Centre. 
 (Parking Lot off Centennial Field Rd) 

 

We are currently accepting donations on  
Saturdays only. Please do not drop off items 

outside during closed hours. 
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FOR RENT 

*Fully equipped kitchenettes    *Large dining/living rooms 
*Private locked access - 24/7    *Laundry facilities 

*Private 2 bedroom suites    *Professionally sanitized 
 

Ideal for: 
Short term rentals (not B&B) 

Forestry workers 
Contract workers in the Port Alice area 

 
Call 250-897-2131   peterinnes007@gmail.com 
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For Sale or Rent 

sandramasales69@gmail.com  

Sandra Masales - Royal LePage Advance Realty Ltd. -  Melanie McRann  

melanie_mcrann@hotmail.com 

250-949-7231 

Strata for Sale  -  #40 Clark Drive                                

2 bedroom, 1 1/2 bathrooms, new floor,  

appliances and much more                                                                     

$98,000   Call 250-949-6319 for more info 

Royal LePage Advance Realty  

101 - 801 Marine - 3 bed, 1 bath - $120,000 29  Rupert - 3 bed, 2 bath - $68,000  

311-791 Marine - 2 bed, 1 bath - $90,000  SOLD 902 Maquinna - 2 bed,  2 bath - $135,900 REDUCED 

107 Haida - 3 bed, 1 bath - $107,999  REDUCED 402 - 1083 Maquinna - 2 bed, 1 bath - $63,900 

203 - 801 Marine - 2 bed, 1 bath - $99,000 REDUCED 701 Nigei - 3 bed, 2 bath - $100,000 

53 Clark - 3 bed, 2 bath - $165,000 704 Nigei - 3 bed, 2 bath - $110,000 

107-791 Marine - 2 bed, 1 bath with view - $94,375  

UNITS FOR RENT OR SALE 

Also for SALE 

Starting at $69,900 

For more information or to view call:       

Brent @ 250-284-6323 

UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT! 

2 bedroom units 

Long term rentals starting at $650/mth 

FOR SALE 

2008 John Deere  

X540 Tractor  

Pick Up / Spreader 

And Stihl 90 Weedwhip 

Asking $5000.00 

Kjell & Lore Kristiansen 

250-284-3956 

mailto:sandramasales69@gmail.com

